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Redeemer Evangelical Lutheran Church  

Council Meeting Minutes (Draft) 

 

 

Date: November 16, 2024 (Saturday) 

Time: 10:00 am to 12:00 noon 

Place: Fireside Room 

Minutes 
Members & Invitees - Present (Absent) 
Council members 

• Linda Allen – Board of Fellowship - Absent 

• Jerry Brandt – Vice President 

• Jay Erwin – Board of Deacons 

• Bruce Holderbein – Board of Trustees & Financial Manager 

• Tim Kressin – Board of Evangelism 

• Diane Scott 
o Board of Christian Education 
o Board of Young Peoples Work  

• Aaron Ashworth - Secretary 

• Fred Sherman - President 

Invitees 
• Pastor DeForest - Pastor 

• Jackie Vieira – Office Manager - Absent 

Actions Adopted by Council 
• Approved council meeting minutes from July 27, 2024 

• Developed a proposed slate of nominations for 2025 officers 

• Set aside a budget of $4,000.000 for speakers at the 100th Anniversary Celebration. The source of the funds to 

be finalized later. 

• Set aside a budget of $8,000.00 for a catered dinner at the 100th Anniversary Celebration. The source of the 

funds to be finalized later. 

• Set aside a budget of $600.00 for Abby DeForest to attend the CNH pastors’ wives retreat on January 31 through 

February 2, 2025. The source of the funds to be finalized later. 

Important for Future Actions 
• The Board of Fellowship has a critical need for more members / participation 

o Diane Scott to prepare an insert for the bulletin to solicit more members 

o President to make announcement at Voters Assemblies 

o Added Sheri Hardy’s name to proposed committee members for Board of Fellowship 

• The Board of Deacons has a critical need for more members (one member has recently resigned leaving only 

three deacons) 

• The Board of Deacons also has a critical need for more acolytes. 
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• Trustees are planning to put a combination lock on garbage bins to prevent dumping by outside parties 

Additional Documents Provided 
• Redeemer Financial Summary – through October 2024 

• Pastors Wives Retreat Notice from CNH District 

• Report of the Board of Deacons 















Report of the Board of Deacons  

For November 16th, 2024 Council Meeting 
Submitted by Jay Erwin, chairman 

 

Daryl Smith has resigned as deacon. That leaves three, including myself. We need more 
men to serve as deacons and ushers; increasingly poor health is afflicting us. Often on 
Sunday mornings we must scramble to find enough help. A larger pool of acolytes would 
also be desirable, as we currently only have two consistently. 

Two adults were confirmed and are now members as of Reformation Sunday. Two youths 
are on track to be confirmed Palm Sunday. The deacons plan to present each youth 
confirmand with a Lutheran Study Bible. 

The Biederstadt scholarship has been disbursed to four students in the Merrick and 
Peperkorn families. The monthly school lease income is being disbursed to a vicar serving 
as a missionary in Puerto Rico, and to another seminarian. 

Park Fire victims were given cash assistance from the CNH District grant. 

The Circuit Forum elected Pr. Brandon Merrick of Our Savior, Paradise as the new circuit 
visitor. 

 

 


